
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2010 
 
 
I have pleasure in presenting to shareholders the yearly report on operations of 
Pingelly Brookton Community Bank® branches for this our ninth Annual General 
Meeting. 
 
The 2009/10 financial year is now over and some would say “Good Riddance”. World 
markets are still coming to terms with the “Global Financial Crisis” and although our 
economy has fared better than most, cautious optimism is as far as most will go.  
 
Our branches have managed to grow once again due to Marty and his staff’s hard 
work on behalf of their clients. 
 
The board is extremely pleased to be sitting with a combined bank of $74.1 million as 
at 30 June 2010. Considering the year, a great result. 
 
We have had some changes to the staff over the year and I would like to thank those 
staff who have moved on, for their hard work and also welcome new staff to our 
Pingelly Brookton Community Bank® branches. 
 
On behalf of the board I would also like to welcome our newest board member Mrs 
Val Cliff. 
 
The board has had the pleasure of approving a number of sponsorships during the 
year and $27,200 has been committed to groups within our communities.  
 
The board has also decided to purchase the branch premises in Pingelly, currently 
rented from the Pingelly Shire. This should be finalised by the time of the AGM. 
 
I am happy to inform Shareholders that their Community Bank® company will be 
paying shareholders a dividend to be paid this financial year.  
 
The board continues to investigate ways to improve our position so that in turn we 
can help our communities prosper. 
 

 
 
EVAN HODGES 
CHAIRMAN  
PINGELLY BROOKTON COMMUNITY FINANCIAL SERVICES  



Manager’s Report 
 
The 2009/10 financial year is now over and it has certainly been a positive year for 
our combined Community Bank® branches.  Results achieved are as follows: 

 
-     Our combined branch footings which includes other business held has 

grown from $68.8 million to $74.1 million. 
A break down of these results shows: 

    - Deposits have increased from $40.6 million to $41.2 million. 
    - Loans have increased from $22.1 million to $25.4 million. 
    - Other business has increased from $6.1 million to $7.5 million. 

 
Our combined branch staffing has not increased in the past 12 months, although we 
continue to turn over staff members; this year was exceptional with only one change 
of our staff. 
 
We have budgeted to increase combined Loan/ Deposit book from $74.1 million to 
$79.8 million, which will be a difficult target to achieve over a 12 month period but we 
have identified several opportunities which should enable us to achieve these results. 

   
I would like to thank my branch team and my board members who have assisted me 
in achieving the above results. A special mention to my supervisor Rheannon 
O’Brien, who is committed to the success of our Pingelly Brookton Community 
Bank® branches and the ongoing training of our branch team. 
 

 
 
Martin Nievelstein 
Branch Manager 






















































